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We are really pleased to welcome our new children, 

families and staff to Thomas Russell Junior School. 

 
Each week you will receive a Newsletter, which will help to keep you updated with what has 

happened and what is planned. Newsletters form a vital part of communication between home and 

school. From next week, the Newsletter will only be e-mailed.  Please ensure you have received a 

copy this week electronically, and if not, or if you would like it to go to a different e-mail 

address, please let us know via questions@thomasrussell-junior.staffs.sch.uk.  The Newsletter can 

be downloaded from our website or a paper copy requested from the School Office. 

 
We have been SO impressed with the return to school that children have made this week.  We cannot 

remember ever coming back to a five-day week in September and think the children have coped 

exceptionally well, especially those new to school who have had so much information to take on board.  

We are equally proud of our returning children who have again taken the changes in their stride and 

clearly enjoyed being back with friends and peers.  Y6 have conducted themselves exceptionally and 

really risen to the expectations placed on the oldest pupils in school, proving kind, caring and very 

welcoming towards our new children.  We expect there will be a lot of tired children this weekend, but 

they can enjoy a well-earned rest feeling incredibly proud of themselves. 

 

House and Vice Captains 

We are delighted to announce that after our House Meetings held on the first day back to 

school, the following children have been voted as House and Vice Captains.  These are important 

and responsible roles, which we look forward to seeing the children conduct with maturity. 

  Captains Vice-Captains 

AAnnssoonn  Bohemia H Harry E Grace G Leo H 

BBaasssseetttt  Sam G Jessica G Jack T Lily N 

CClliinnttoonn  Erin C Josh D Amillie T Dylan N 

JJeerrvviiss  Arthur M Flora H Josh B Laura G 

 
Open playground - Please remember that you are welcome and encouraged to come onto the playground to 

collect your children at the end of the day. 
It is really important that children are collected from the playground until parents are confident 
their child has the maturity and safety awareness to allow them to leave school unaccompanied. 

By coming onto the playground you can make the most of the informal 
opportunity to see your child’s class teacher if you have anything to ask or just 

to chat about how your children are settling in to their new class. 
Younger siblings are most welcome onto the playground and may use the trim 
trail and adventure playground should they wish.  Please ensure that they are 
closely supervised at all times.  We would request scooters or bikes are left in 
the scooter park by the gate to avoid congestion / collisions on the footpath.  

mailto:questions@thomasrussell-junior.staffs.sch.uk


 

Parents, we understand there are lots of new routines for you too, so please don’t be 

afraid to ask questions at any time – there are no silly questions. 

If you think of a question, even if it is in the middle of the night, e-mail it in to 

questions@thomasrussell-junior.staffs.sch.uk and we will do our best to answer. 

 
Swimming Eyes 

We are starting our swimming lessons on Monday 13th September, so children 
will need to bring their kit each week.  Once again are putting out a request 
for parent helpers to act as ‘Eyes’. The role of ‘Eyes’ is a simple yet vital one 
of keeping watch over the children whilst in the water. If you are able to offer 

an hour (or more) of your time each week, please email the school via 
‘questions@’ indicating which session or sessions below you could help with. 

We would not be able to offer swimming lessons without the continued and valuable support of 
parents, so thank you in advance.  Ideally, we would like two or three volunteers per session. 

Monday 
1:15 – 2:20 

Monday 
2:15 – 3:25 

Tuesday 
1:15 – 2:20 

Tuesday 
2:15 – 3:25 

Wednesday 
1:15 – 2:20 

Wednesday 
2:15 – 3:25 

Thursday 
1:15 – 2:20 

Thursday 
2:15 – 3:25 

4K 4H 5P 5M 6R 6P 3V 3H 

 
Free School Meals 

Finding out if you are able to claim free school meals for your 
child is a very quick and easy process, but there are huge benefits 
to claiming, even if your child wants to bring sandwiches at the 
moment.  We can even sit with you in school and complete the 
form if you would like. 
Your child may be able to get free school meals if you get any of 
the following: 

 Income Support  

 income-based Jobseeker’s Allowance 

 income-related Employment and Support Allowance 

 support under Part VI of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 

 the guaranteed element of Pension Credit 

 Child Tax Credit (provided you’re not also entitled to Working Tax Credit and have an annual gross 
income of no more than £16,190) 

 Working Tax Credit run-on - paid for 4 weeks after you stop qualifying for Working Tax Credit 

 Universal Credit - if you apply on or after 1 April 2018 your household income must be less than £7,400 a 
year (after tax and not including any benefits you get) 

 
If your child is eligible for free school meals, they will remain eligible until they finish Junior School.   
Parents will be able to access financial support with the costs of trips, residential visits and clubs, plus many 
other benefits.  The school also receives additional money into its budget based on the number of eligible FSM 
pupils it has.  Every little helps! 
Follow this link to apply: Apply for free school meals - GOV.UK (www.gov.uk) or call in for support – the whole 
process takes less than 10 minutes. 

 
Barton under Needwood RUFC 

The Mini Junior Section will be returning from Sunday 5th September - 10 am at 
Holland Park Sports Club, Barton.  From tots aged 2 plus, progressing to TAG Rugby at 

u6, u7 and u8s ages and contact rugby from u9s upwards to U15s. 
Please contact us on Facebook messenger or Mini Junior chairman Jon McCall on 

07738 277977 for more details.  We also host Junior touch rugby on Tuesday nights. 
 

Peripatetic music lessons 

We have some vacancies in our peripatetic lessons.  We currently offer lessons in flute, clarinet, 

keyboard, violin and guitar (others are available).  If you are interested in your child learning a 

musical instrument, either in 1-2-1 or small group (up to 4) lesson, then please contact us for more 

information and to arrange a trial for your child.  Charges apply and instrument hire is available. 

https://www.gov.uk/apply-free-school-meals


 

Extra-Curricular Clubs 

 

We are delighted to be able to start opening up our extra-curricular clubs again after 18 months .   

Clubs are designed to give children access to something ‘extra’ that they might enjoy – they are designed to spark 

an interest in something new, to help them discover a new hobby or passion and to develop self-confidence mixing 

with a wider friendship group of children with similar interests.   

I must extend a huge thank you to staff who are willing to give freely of their time to provide great extra-

curricular clubs for the children. When a child signs up to a club we do expect them to attend for the full session 

EVERY week and will need a written note or telephone call from a parent before the club if they will be absent. 

 

Day Club 
Staff 

running 
Time 

Year 

Groups 
Cost Dates running 

Monday 
Tennis 

(Lower School) 

Mrs 

Edwards 

3:30 - 

4:30 
Y3 & Y4 Free 

13/9 20/9 27/9 

4/10 11/10 18/10 

Tuesday Bananagrams Miss Murfin 
12:45 – 

1:15 
All Free Weekly at lunchtime 

Tuesday Clarinet Group 
Miss 

Williams 

3:30 – 

4:10 
Y5 & Y6 £30 

14/9 21/9 28/9  

5/10 12/10 19/10 & 

2/11 9/11 16/11  

23/11 30/11 7/12 

Tuesday Football SoccerStars 
3:30 - 

4:30 
All 

Please sign up directly with SoccerStars 

(Information below on Newsletter) 

Wednesday 
Tennis 

(Upper School) 

Mrs 

Edwards 

3:30 - 

4:30 
Y5 & Y6 Free 

15/9 22/9 29/9  

6/10 13/10 20/10 

Wednesday Forest School Mrs Jones 
3:30 - 

4:45 
All Free 

3/11 10/11 17/11  

24/11 1/12 8/12 

Thursday Keyboard Group 
Miss 

Williams 

3:30 – 

4:10 
All £30 

16/9 23/9 30/9  

7/10 14/10 21/10 &  

3/11 10/11 17/11  

24/11 2/12 9/12 

Friday Choir Mrs Sharpe 
3:30 - 

4:30 
All Free 

17/9 24/9 1/10  

(not 8th) 15/10 22/10  

& 5/11 12/11 19/11  

26/11 3/12 10/12 

Friday Henna Club 1 Mrs Khalid 
3:30 - 

4:30 
Y4, 5 & 6 Free 

17/9 24/9 1/10 8/10 

15/10 22/10 

Friday Henna Club 2 Mrs Khalid 
3:30 - 

4:30 
Y4, 5 & 6 Free 

5/11 12/11 19/11 26/11 

3/12 10/12 

Our extra-curricular clubs are always exceptionally popular and places are given on a first come first served basis. 

Clubs are limited to TWO per child in an effort to give a greater number of children chance to attend.  Booking a 

paid club is an indication of commitment to pay the amount indicated.  (This will be loaded on Parent Pay by 17th 

Sept).  Any additional availability will be opened up on Monday lunchtime.  Please book Henna 1 OR 2 not both.  

Those intending to join us at Young Voices will need to attend Choir full time.  SoccerStars does not count in the 

TWO clubs as they are an outside provider.   

 

 

Electronic Booking for Clubs 

Bookings will open at 4:30pm tonight. 
1) Log on to www.schoolinterviews.co.uk  

2) Select: Make a booking and enter code: k6zcd 

3) Enter e-mail, child(ren)’s first AND surname.  

4) Choose child’s year group and clubs they would like to attend.  

5) Receive instant e-mail confirmation of booking. 

 

Please note you will not receive any further confirmation from school – once you have signed up and received your 

confirmation e-mail, your child’s place is secured. 



 

Worrying about your child is one of the most natural things in the world to do.  Whilst we credit 

children with a huge amount of resilience, sometimes they need a little extra nurture, help and 

understanding to cope with and enjoy everyday life.  The guide above contains some really useful bit 

of advice and links to other resources and websites which can help to support and maintain 

wellbeing.  If ever you are worried, please do get in touch and we will do our very best to help. 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
Library Books 

 

A visit to the village library can be a wonderful 

way to spend an Autumn evening – it’s free, it’s 
warm & dry and it opens up a whole world of 

opportunities for children to enjoy.   
 

We know it isn’t always easy to find time to return 

those borrowed books, so we are more than happy 
for you to drop any borrowed books back at 
Junior School and we’ll return them for you.  

Hopefully this means you can enjoy a library visit 
whenever you have time and you won’t need to 

worry about late returns. 

 

Best wishes, Mrs Sharpe 


